
Report of the Riccarton/Wigram Community Board to the Council meeting of 10 November 2005 

4. UPPER RICCARTON HIGH SCHOOL AND COMMUNITY LIBRARY UPDATE 
 
 Nicki Moen (Manager, Community Libraries) and Ian McKenzie (Section Leader, Property and 

Projects, City Solutions) were in attendance to give the Board an update on this new facility (due to 
open early 2006). 

 
 (Bob Shearing declared an interest in the project, and took no part in the discussion.) 
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council Minutes for the decision


